
   

 

Greetings.  Again as summer approaches I am reminded why I live here.  As 

usual when everything is all over we will all be asking ourselves "Where did 

the time go?".  It will be a busy summer for the Field Archers as well, and I 

want to invite each and every one of you to come and help us out and be a 

part of your club.  I think the biggest project of all will be the new trails and re-

working the archery range up at Curt Gowdy.  Some will ask why we are in-

volved with a range in a State Park.  The answer is simple.  We have main-

tained that range since it's beginning, and who else is the best qualified to 

know what to do with it?  Your Club will also be involved with several kid's pro-

jects.  Superday in the park is June 25th. and we will be helping promote arch-

ery by doing the Archery portion of  the Parks and Rec. activities program on 

June 18th.  I would not be doing my job if I did not mention Bowhunters week-

end on August 6th and 7th.  Remember Bowhunters weekend helps pay for 

your winter lights and heat.  If you can help us out with any of the above men-

tioned events please give me a call (221-0950). 

Thanks and have a GREAT Summer! 

Bob   

The Board meeting of the Cheyenne Field Archers was called 

to order at 7:00 pm on May 2nd, 2011 at the Cheyenne Field 

Archers Office.Officers and Board Members Present: 

Bob Day, Bob Graham, Mike Lancaster, Matt Rusk, Mary Jo 

Day, Al Tharp and Mary Tharp were present.  Craig Deuel will 

be absent for the next several meetings as he is working, he 

gave his proxy to Tim Whetsell.  However, Tim Whetsell was 

not present.  Alternate Jim Frauendienst was present.  Other 

members present were Chandler Carroll, David Hays, Butch 

Rupert and Rick Ginter.   
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A word from your President 

We had two new requests to present to the board so 

we went  
We had a new request to present to the board so we 

went and let the presenter make their request without 

having to stay for the whole meeting.    

A.   Informational Kiosk/Eagle Scout Award pro-

ject-presented by Eric Gerhart 

Eric is a member of Cheyenne Field Archers and Boy 

Scouts of America Troop 116.  He is doing the Infor-

mational Kiosk out at Curt Gowdy Park as his Eagle 

Scout Project.  Eric presented two different versions 

of kiosks, one with two display panels and one with 

three panels.  Al Tharp made a motion to accept 

Eric’s three panel kiosk, Mary Jo seconded it.  The  
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New Business 

Old Business 

Access Yes:  Access Yes brought in 

$815.00.  The Game & Fish will meet 

with the club on Wednesday at 1:30pm 

to accept the check.  They will also give 

a tour of the new building. 

 

Have Bow, Will Go!! 

Thursday Leagues are done-Thank you for 

your support and it willl restart next January 

2012. 

Sunday Leagues-will not meet on Mother’s 

Day.  The last day will be May 15th. 

Tuesday Leagues will continue – until interest 

wanes.   

board members voted on the three panel 

kiosk as it appeared sturdier than the two 

panel kiosk and would give us room to 

post whatever we needed or wanted. 

June 18th, is the date that the State will 

be providing tools/lunch and the 

materials needed to build the kiosk.  

While Eric will have some help from his 

troop, he requested that he could use 

help from members of the club. 

A.  Approval of Minutes & 

Treasurer’s Report  

The minutes were distributed.  Bob 

Graham made a motion to accept 

minutes presented.  Al Tharp seconded 

the motions. 

Mary Jo Day presented the Treasurer’s 

Report.  Bob Graham made a motion to 

accept the Treasurer’s report and Mike 

Lancaster seconded the motion.  There 

was a question, why the extension of the 

office expense wasn’t taken out of the 

building fund.  Mary Jo explained that a 

set amount was set up in the budget for 

maintenance and repairs.  That the 

Building fund is essentially a savings 

account.  

Membership Report was given by Bob 

Day.  He said Mel Schlagel reported that 

there are 199 members.  Chandler 

Carroll asked if there could be a call list 

to contact past members to get them to 

sign up.  After discussion, it was decided 

to do a post card to send out to members 

from the last two years who have not 

signed back up to remind them to renew. 
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Club Officers 

 
President 
Bob Day 

 
Vice President 
 Bob Graham 

 
Secretary 
Mary Tharp 
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Mary Jo Day 
 

Board Members 
Matt Rusk 

Mike Lancaster 

Al Tharp 

Craig Deuel 

 

Alternates 

Jim Fraundenlist 

Tim Whetsell 

Dan Conrad 

String Making class-Bob Day reported that 

there were 5 members who took the class.  

He got good feedback from the class and he 

intends on holding additional classes.  If 

there are members who have any particular 

skills they would like to share, contact Bob 

Day and he will schedule it.  These will be 

free classes for the members. 

Alta Vista NASP Request-Gene Painter 

reported to Bob Day that he has been in the 

club when the kids from Alta Vista have 

been here and they were very well behaved. 

Bob reported that the parents signed waiv-

ers.  The kids will be going to Louisville to 

compete in NASP nationals. 

Triple Crown Hoodies were ordered from 

Hanes which was cheaper than purchasing 

them from the Stitch.  They are now at the 

Stitch having the embroidery work done. 

Wall Extension-final cost was $363.14 

which was less than the original bid of 

$409.00.  Jim Frauendenlist donated a whole 

day from his company instead of the ½ day 

he originally committed to. 

Parks & Recreation partnership-June 18th 

12:00 – 4:00 pm at North Park.  There will 

be no more than 12 kids to teach safety and 

how to shoot. 
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New Office Desk-Bob Graham has a new office desk 

that was donated by Jonas Bank.   

WSAA Club Representative is needed.  Call Bob Day 

at 221-0950 if you are interested in being the represen-

tative. 

Super Day in the Park.  June 25th.  The paperwork is 

done.  We will need volunteers to help run the Archery 

Range. 

Senior Olympics targets-We are sponsoring the Senior 

Olympics this year.  We need 50” target butts, Dan 

Valarius and Bob Dayhave made stands, we need 10 

targets.  We have commitments from Bullseye Archery 

and Wilson Archers for 1 target each.  Lancaster Arch-

ery will sell us targets for $139.00 plus freight each.  

Bullseye Archery can get them for us for $130.00 in-

cluding freight.  Bob talked to Todd Feezer and asked if 

the club were to sponsor 5 targets could we keep all 10 

targets and Todd agreed that would be fine.  Bob Gra-

ham made a motion to accept the responsibility of pro-

viding 5 targets.  It was seconded by Al Tharp.  The 

motion passed. 

BHW Planning Meeting-May 15th at 2:00 pm. 

 

 

 

Other Business  

Fun Leagues-There was a rather heated discussion about 

the quality of the cores used for the fun leagues, especially 

the Tuesday night shoots.  Al Tharp who runs the Tuesday 

night league reported that Neal Perkins and he replaced a lot 

of the cores in the 3D animals that were being used.  That 

the quality of the cores were not an issue.  Rick Ginter said 

that 25% of the leagues should be used for replacement of 

the cores.  Al Tharp said that he has replaced more than 

that.  He also stated that the cores having two targets, that 

they might have been shooting at the back target rather than 

the front.  If this was the case, he put brown tape over the 

target not to be shot.  It was recommended by Jim Fraun-

denlist that we find a fluorescent orange mesh to cover the 

target not to be shot. 

 

Adjournment-Bob Graham motioned that the meeting be 

adjourned,  Al Tharp seconded it.  The meeting was ad-

journed at 8:15 pm. 

Minutes submitted by: Mary Tharp 
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